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Officers for 2013 
President:  Jamie Bruns 
Vice President:  Kathy Laughlin 
Secretary:  Pat Randall 
Treasurer:  Cathey Hardeman 
 
Committee Chairs 
Administration:  TBD 
Timekeeping:  Martha Brogdon 
Awards/Social:  Scotty Bennett/Phyllis Pollard 
Childrenȭs Activities:  TBD 
Communications: Nicky Maddams  
Class:  Nicky Maddams/Jamie Bruns 
Co-op:  Fred Vesperman 
Anderson Beautification:  Janeth Nevill 
Publicity:  Peggy Sloan 
Fundraisers:  TBD 
Go Texan Landscaping:  Mike Brame 
County Fair Judging:  Marti Luedtke 
Historian:  Sharon Murry 
 
Texas AgriLife Extension 
Extension Agent:  Kimberly Hall 
MG Coordinator:  Jayla Fry 
Secretary:  Sandra Curl 
 
Newsletter  
Editor:  Nicky Maddams 
 
Article submissions, photos and information 
due by the 20

th
 of each month.  Send to:   

biplanechik@yahoo.ca 
 
Website:  txmg.org/grimes 
 
Email:  grimesmastergardeners@gmail.com 

 

 
Upcoming Events 
 
January 8   9:00am  Monthly Meeting with New 
Officers 
 
February 12   9:00am  Monthly Meeting 
 
February 26  8:30am ɀ 12:30pm  First Day of 
Class 2013 
 
 
 

                    
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

What Do I Do With Those  
Christmas Plants? 

 

 

                   

 
Get to Know Your Fellow  

Master Gardeners! 

 
Visit with Kathleen Flick and Dianna 
Westmoreland.  

mailto:biplanechik@yahoo.ca
file:///C:/Users/Nicky%20Maddams/Documents/Grimes%20MG/txmg.org/grimes
mailto:grimesmastergardeners@gmail.com
mailto:grimesmastergardeners@gmail.com
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 January Vegetable Planting Guide           

12/20 - 3/5  Carrots  
1/15 -  3/15 Asparagus  
1/5 - 3/5  Beets  
1/20 - 3/5 Broccoli  
1/1 - 3/15 Garlic  
1/20 - 3/10 Kale  
1/20 - 3/10 Kohlrabi  
1/20 - 3/15 Lettuce (head)  
1/15 - 3/20 Lettuce (leaf)  
1/20 - 4/15 Mustard  
1/20 - 2/20 Spinach  
1/15 - 4/20 Turnips  
1/15 - 2/5 Onions (plants)  
1/20 - 2/20 Peas (English)  
1/25 - 3/5 Peas (Edible Pod)  
1/25 - 5/5 Radishes  
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
KATHLEEN FLICK 

Where were you born and how long have 
you lived in Texas?  
 
I was born in Houston and have lived in Texas 
most of my life. 
 
Where is the farthest you have traveled from 
Texas?   
 
Alaska. 

 
Where would you go on a dream vacation? 
 
Hawaii. 
 
Why are you a Master Gardener or Intern? 

I love gardening and watching plants grow and 
thrive.  And I enjoy adding to my store of 
knowledge.  

What is your favorite flower and tree?  Do you 
grow them? 

My favorite flower is the gardenia, and my 
favorite tree is the pecan.  Yes, I grow them. 
 
 

 
Beautiful, fragrant gardenia 

Where is the prettiest garden you have ever 
been to and what made it so? 

The Butchart Gardens in Victoria, British 
Columbia, Canada, because of the size of 
flowers and depth of color. 
 
What restaurant do you go to more than any 
other? 
 
The Olive Garden. 
 
What is your favorite season? 
 
Spring. 
 
What is the closest you have been to a natural 
disaster? 

Hurricane Carla ς took the roof off our farm 
house. 
 
When in your life have you needed an alibi? 
 
Probably when I was 16 and came home late 
from a date. 
 
²Ƙŀǘ ǿŀǎ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ άōŀŎƪ ǘƻ ƴŀǘǳǊŜέ 
experience you have had?   
 
The last time our electricity was off for several 
days. 
 

²ƘŜǊŜ ǿƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ Ǝƻ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ άƻŦŦ ǘƘŜ 
ōŜŀǘŜƴ ǇŀǘƘέΚ   
 
To Spring Lake in the Ozark Mountains. 
 
What vegetable do you hate? 
  
None, I love them all! 
  
What do you love the smell of? 

Coffee brewing. 

What is your favorite ice cream?   

Homemade Vanilla by Bluebell. 

What chore do you absolutely hate doing? 

Cleaning venetian blinds.   
 
What gadget could you not live without? 
 
My washing machine. 
 
Are you a social butterfly or do you prefer 
solitary endeavors? 
 
I enjoy them both at time ς depends. 
 
Name one wonderful childhood memory 
involving gardening 

At age seven, I started helping gather 
vegetables from our garden, fruit from the 
orchard and began learning how to preserve 
them. 

 

JANUARY brings us the following 
birthdays: 

 
Marti Luedtke ς January 2 

Kathy Denning ς January 14 
Janeth Nevill ς January 22 

Kathy Laughlin ς January 27 
 

Happy Birthday to each of you; may your year 
ahead be full of happiness! 
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Those of you who were in attendance at the 
November meeting were encouraged to sign 
up for committees for 2013.  There are still 
many great opportunities and we need your 
wonderful talents, time and participation. 

The following is a list of the committees; have 
a look and find your niche!  Some already have 
names, but can use more committee members 
or need Chairs. 

 

Administration -  

× Coordination of GCMG office activities on 
Thursdays 

× Check GCMG email on a daily basis and 
take necessary action 

 

Timekeeper ɀ Martha Brogdon 

× Collection of volunteer hours 

× Report hours to extension agent 

 

GC Fair Judging ɀ Marti Luedtke  

× Assist with Horticulture Division of the 
Fair 

 

Communications ɀ Nicky Maddams 

× Website (with Helen Quinn) 

× Newsletter 

× Facebook 

 

Community Projects 

× Go Texan Landscaping ɀ Michael Brame 

× Anderson Beautification ɀ Janeth Nevill 

× Senior Day @ GC Fair ɀ Helen Quinn 
(Chair), Cathey Hardeman, Nicky 
Maddams 

 

#ÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȭÓ !ÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓ -  

× Junior Ag Day, Big Backyard at Grimes 
County Fair, Trunk or Treat, etc. 

 

Fundraising -  

× Present ideas to the association 

 

Social/Awards ɀ Scotty Bennett and Phyllis 
Pollard 

× Coordination of refreshments at meetings 

× Christmas party 

 

Class of 2013 ɀ Nicky Maddams and Jamie 
Bruns (Co-Chairs); Marguerite Corbello, Kathy 
Laughlin, Alvie Vesperman, Cathey Hardeman, 
Kathy Denning, Jennifer Corzine 

× Coordination of speakers and classes 

 

Mentoring  ɀ Marguerite Corbello 

× Guide and assist new class members 

 

Advertising ɀ Peggy Sloan 

 

Nominating  ɀ Carol Garnett 

× Seek members interested in holding an 
officer position (for election in November) 

 

Auditing  ɀ  

× Review year-end financial records for 
accuracy 

 

Historian (NEW) ɀ Sharon Murry 

× Maintaining pictorial and written 
historical records of events. 

 

Directors (two required, plus one alternate) ɀ 
Kathy Denning, Sharon Murry 

× Attend quarterly TMGA meetings in 
College Station and provide report  

× Vote regarding TMGA business 

 

 

CARING FOR YOUR POINSETTIA 
PLANTS 

By Sharon Murry 

The traditional Christmas plant is the beautiful 
Poinsettia (Euphorbia pulcherima).  It is native 
to Mexico and was first brought into the 
United States in 1825 by Joel Robert Poinsett 
while he was serving as the first U.S. 
ambassador to Mexico.  He found the plants 
growing on a hillside near Taxco, Mexico and 
sent the plants to different botanical gardens 
around the world.   

Today there are over 50 million poinsettias 
sold each year during the Christmas season.  
The most popular color is red, but there are 
also pink, white, and bicolor pink.  Extensive 

hybridization in the past few years has resulted 
in the introduction of some outstanding new 
varieties.  The improved strains are especially 
noted for their much longer flowering period 
and for the way in which they hold their lower 
leaves.   

 

Now that the holidays are behind us and all the 
decorations are put away, you may have some 
poinsettia plants that still look beautiful.  If you 
want to keep your plant looking pretty and 
even keep it around for next Christmas, it can 
be done.   

0ÏÉÎÓÅÔÔÉÁȭÓ ÒÅÑÕÉÒÅ ÍÅÄÉÕÍ ÔÏ ÂÒÉÇÈÔ ÌÉÇÈÔȟ 
but do not like to be in full sun.  They will lose 
leaves if they are exposed to temperatures 
below 50 degrees or above 80.  They also do 
not like cold or hot drafts or sudden 
temperature changes. They prefer moderately 
moist soil, so when the soil feels dry to the 
touch, add enough water so the excess drips 
out the drain holes.  Never allow the plant to 
sit in water.   If your Poinsettia is wrapped in a 
foil wrapper, punch a drain hole in the bottom 
to allow excess water to drain.   

0ÏÉÎÓÅÔÔÉÁÓ ÁÒÅ ÐÅÒÅÎÎÉÁÌÓȟ ÓÏ ÉÔȭÓ ÐÏÓÓÉÂÌÅ ÔÏ 
keep them growing from year to year.  Enjoy 
the showy flowers as long as they last.  This 
could be as long as April or May. The flowers 
are actually the small yellow buds in the center 
of the bracts, not the colored bracts.  After the 
flowers fade and the leaves fall, prune it to 
about five or six inches high.  This may be as 
early as February or as late as May.   

Keep the plant in a sunny area where it can 
maintain a temperature between 60 and 70 
degrees.  In approximately three months, your 
poinsettia should have several side shoots and 
new growth.  You may prune it back to six 
inches again and transplant it into a larger pot 
now.   

Use a good potting soil to prevent root rot and 
fertilize every two or three weeks with a 
balanced fertilizer such as 10-10-10.  Do not 
prune it after August.  You may also plant it 
directly into the ground.  Choose a southern 
sun exposure or slightly shaded spot with 
slightly acidic, well-draining soil.  Consider 
though, in our area, the night time 
temperatures will get below 50 degrees and 
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the poinsettia has less chance of surviving and 
re-flowering.   

In order to get the poinsettia to bloom by 
Christmas, you should take it inside around 
Labor Day.  You must keep the plant in 
complete darkness between 5 pm and 8 am 
daily from the end of September until color 
shows in the bracts (early to mid-December).  
You can accomplish this by setting the plant in 
a closet, unlighted room or covering it with a 
cardboard box.  The temperature should 
remain between 60 and 70 degrees.  Continue 
to keep the soil moist.   

Once you see the bracts changing colors, it can 
be moved to a sunny area and it should be in 
bloom just in time for the Christmas season 
again.          

 

 
DIANNA WESTMORELAND 

Where were you born and how long have 
you lived in Texas?  
 
Born in Houston, lived there most of my life 
before I was lucky enough to find Navasota! 

 

Where is the farthest you have traveled from 
Texas?   
 
Been to Europe, The Caribbean, Canada, 
Mexico and every state in the US at least once.  

  
Where would you go on your dream 
vacation?   
 
Fiji or Bora Bora (with someone special!!) 

  
What is your favorite flower and tree?  Do you 
grow them?   

 
LOVE them all!  I am a plant nut.  /ŀƴΩǘ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 
name a favorite, but they include orchids, 
irises, lilies of all kinds, bromeliads, roses, 
ƳŀƎƴƻƭƛŀǎΣ ǊŜŘ ōǳŘǎΣ ǎǘŀǘŜƭȅ ƭƛǾŜ ƻŀƪǎΧΦΦǘƘŜǊŜ 
is no end!! 
  
Where is the prettiest garden you have ever 
been to and what made it so?  
 
Not sure and too old to remember all the 
names! 
  
What restaurant do you go to more than any 
other?   
 
The Western Club because I have so many 
friends that loiter there!!  Also love Wings & 
More and any seafood. 

  
What is your favorite season?   
 
Fall, then Spring, then Summer and least 
Winter (not fond of the cold!!)  Texas Winters 
are tolerable and generally very mundane. 

  
Why are you a Master Gardener or Intern?   
 
For the friends, camaraderie and hopefully to 
learn a few new things. 

  
When was the last "back to nature" 
experience you have had?   
 
Daily in my yard with my plants, garden and 
animals!! 
  
Where would you like to go that is "off the 
beaten bath"?   
 
Belize, love all the National Parks (Grand 
Canyon, Tetons, etc.) 

  
What vegetable do you hate?    
 
/ŀƴΩǘ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ ƻƴŜΦ  Unfortunately I like them 
all ς thus the robust figure!! 
  
What do you love the smell of?   
 
Garlic & onions, A ōŀōȅΩǎ kiss, leaves burning in 
the fall, wild flowers in the spring (riding my 
motorcycle down the road), gingerbread, so 
Ƴŀƴȅ ǘƘƛƴƎǎΧ  
 
What is your favorite ice cream?   
 
Ice Cream is one of my greatest 
weaknesses!  My favorite is probably 
strawberry. 
 
 
 

 

 
Dianna in a bluebonnet meadow 

 
  
What chore do you absolutely hate doing?   
 
Paperwork!  Worked far too many years in an 
office and now I am a derelict to the 
greatest!!  LǘΩǎ ŀ ǎŀŘΣ ǎŀŘ ǘƘƛƴƎΧ 

  
What electronic gadget could you not live 
without?   
 
My iPad, my iPhone, my computer ς love 
technology!! 
Are you a social butterfly or do you prefer 
solitary endeavors?   
 
Both but probably lean towards social 

  
Name one wonderful childhood memory 
involving gardening.   
 
My Granddad loved his flowers and I still have 
some of the Shrimp plants I got from his yard 
40+ years ago.  Think about him and my 
Grandmother every time I look at them.  My 
Dad and Granddad were rice farmers so I grew 
up on a farm with a garden.  Had no idea that 
stores sold most stuff until I was in college and 
moved into an apartment with four friends! 
  
What would you say is your garden 
style?  (Country, cottage, formal, sculptural, 
etc.)   
 
Stray dog!  Anything I like.  If I see it I plant 
it.  If it dies, I try again.   
 
 

 
5ƛŀƴƴŀΩǎ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ Ǉŀǘƛƻ 
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THE RELEAF PROJECT 

ReLEAF, a community-based tree planting, 
educational and sustainability partnership 
sponsored by Anheuser-Busch and partners 
Texas A&M Forest Service, Keep Texas 
Beautiful Affiliates in Grimes, Montgomery and 
Waller Counties, City of Magnolia, Texas A&M 
AgriLIFE Extension, county officials and 
numerous community-based organizations, 
kicked off its program in early December.  The 
program will provide 1,000 trees to people in 
the area affected by last year's wildfires 

The program kicked off on Dec. 6 with the 
planting of a new tree in front of the 
Montgomery County Precinct 2 building on 
Unity Drive in Magnolia. 

ReLEAF volunteers, including nine 
Grimes County Master Gardeners 

ά¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǇǳōƭƛŎƭȅ ǘƘŀƴƪ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ 
donors and get everyone involved as sort of a 
tribute before we kick off the tree giveaways 
ǘƘƛǎ ǿŜŜƪŜƴŘΣέ WƻƘƴ ²ŀǊƴŜǊΣ ¦Ǌōŀƴ 5ƛǎǘǊƛŎǘ 
Forester with the Texas A&M Forest Service 
ǎŀƛŘΦ ά¢ƘŜ ōŜǎǘ ǘƘƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘƛǎ ƛǎ ƛǘ ōǊƛƴƎǎ ǘƘŜ 
ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜǊŜ ƛǎƴΩǘ ŀ 
ŘƛǎŀǎǘŜǊΦέ 

MGs Martha Brogdon, Jamie Bruns and Marti 
Luedtke ready to demonstrate the water tube. 

CƻƭƭƻǿƛƴƎ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ 5ȅŜǊ aƛƭƭ ŀƴŘ wƛƭŜȅ wƻŀŘ 
Wildfires, Warner contacted environmental 
partner Anheuser-Busch to support an idea he 
had for ReLEAF. 

ά¢ƘŜ ǘǊŜŜǎ ƎƛǾŜƴ ƻǳǘ ŀre symbolic of hope, 
courage and perseverance as people in these 

communities rebuild and prepare for future 
ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΣέ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘΦ ά¢ƘŜǎŜ ǘǊŜŜǎ ŀǊŜ 
more than free give-a-ways ς they are a 
pathway for civic engagement reflective of 
community values, knowledge and 
ŎƻƳƳƛǘƳŜƴǘΦέ 

 
Texas Forestry agents and άŎƻǳƴǘȅ ƘŜƭǇέ  

assist with the tree pick up 

In October, over 4,000 land and home owners 
located within and 1-mile radius of the 
wildfires were notified about the opportunity 
to sign up for a free hardwood tree by going 
on-line or calling. 

On Saturday, 500 hardwood trees in four 
different native Texas varieties were given out 
to families. ReLEAF plans another tree 
distribution on March 2 when 500 more trees 
will be given out. 

At the time of pickup, professionals from 
Society of American Foresters, International 
Society of Arboriculture, Texas Master 
Gardener and Texas Master Naturalist were on 
hand to teach the new tree owners about their 
ǘǊŜŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ǎƘƻǊǘ άƘƻǿ-ǘƻέ Ƴƛƴƛ-session on 
planting, tree care and maintenance and 
installation of the watering bag ς key to the 
ǘǊŜŜǎΩ ǎǳǊǾƛǾŀƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ŦƛǊǎǘ ǘǿƻ ȅŜŀǊǎ ǿƘƛƭŜ 
getting established. 

Master Gardener Peggy Sloan talks about  
proper tree planting techniques. 

In June 2011, the drought in Texas was hitting 
in a dramatic fashion τ months in the making. 
Record summer heat ς the hottest summer on 
record for Texas ς had baked the Texas 
landscape and the vegetation growing on it. 

These weather trends and the presence of a 
large expanse of pine timber (a high-risk fuel 
for fire) set the stage for the possibility of large 
significant fires in East Texas. 

The Dyer Mill Wildfire started on June 21 in 
Grimes County and by the end consumed 5,280 
acres, destroying timber valued between $2.5 
to $3.6 million. 

 
Michael Arden illustrates the size of hole a  

new tree requires 

The Riley Road or Tri-County) Wildfire started 
Sept. 6 in Grimes, Waller and Montgomery 
Counties destroying 18,340 acres and dozens 
of homes. 20.8 million cubic feet of timber lost 
representing a stumpage value of $12.8 
million. 

Both fires combined for a total of 23,620 acres. 
During this historic drought over 31,000 fires 
burned nearly 4 million acres and pulled in 
resources from across the country.   
Source:  Cypress Creek Mirror 
 
 

 
This magnolia tree was donated to the Grimes County 
Master Gardeners for our participation in the ReLEAF 

program.  Jamie Bruns and her husband Phil have 
planted it at the Extension Office in Navasota. 
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CHRISTMAS CACTUS AND 
CYCLAMEN PLANTS 

Submitted by Sharon Murry 

If you received a Christmas Cactus or a 
#ÙÃÌÁÍÅÎ ÐÌÁÎÔ ÏÖÅÒ ÔÈÅ ÈÏÌÉÄÁÙÓ ÁÎÄ ÄÏÎȭÔ 
know what to do with them, these plants have 
beautiful flowers and can be very long-lived.  
Both of these plants like a cool spot in your 
home and require very similar care.  Indirect 
light by an east window is ideal. They should 
not be set on top of a TV, refrigerator or other 
appliance that generates heat.   

3ÈÁÒÏÎȭÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔÍÁÓ #ÁÃÔÕÓ 

Christmas Cacti (once called Zygocactus, now 
Schlumbergera buckleyi) are hybrids with 
lineage from Southeastern Brazil.  Their 
ancestors actually live in the branches of trees 
alongside bromeliads and orchids.  The exotic 
blossoms hang from weeping branches, 
making this a favorite for hanging baskets.  
They come in colors of pink to reddish, white, 
yellow or purple.  Fertilize every two weeks 
during the growing periods with a good 
soluble, blooming plant fertilizer.  When warm 
weather comes, move the plant outside to a 
shaded area.  Allow the plant to rest for 6-8 
weeks; water sparingly during this rest period.  

To get the plant to bloom next Christmas, 
discontinue fertilizing in mid-September and 
provide a cooler temperature (60-65 degrees).  
Allow the soil to become drier between regular 
watering.  This slightly stresses the plant, 
making it reproduce flowers.  Provide 12 hours 
of darkness every night until mid-October.  As 
soon as flower buds form, resume normal 
watering, light and fertilization.  It can tolerate 
temperatures to 40 degrees.  

The Cyclamen (Cyclamen persicum) requires 
much the same care.  The beautiful flower 
which has stems that stand straight up from 
the foliage, have been called shooting stars or 
butterflies in flight.  Over-watering the 
cyclamen is the biggest reason for its death.  
When watering the cyclamen, water the soil 
around the crown being careful not to get the 
crown real wet.   

 

When the flowers have faded, pinch them off 
and begin fertilizing until new leaves appear.  
When the new leaves begin to fade, stop 
fertilizing, gradually reduce water and allow 
the corm to go dormant.  When the soil 
becomes completely dry and all the leaves 
have died down, allow it to rest for 6-12 weeks 
in a cool, dark place.   

After 12 weeks, remove the corm and replant 
it in fresh potting soil with the top half above 
the surface of the soil.  When a new leaf forms, 
begin watering again and fertilize once a 
month.  Cyclamen do not like to be moved 
once buds have formed, so set it in a place 
where it can stay.  If you plant the cyclamen in 
your flower beds, it must have good rich, 
humus soil with good drainage and shade 
during the summer months.   

The corms may be dug up and kept dormant in 
a pot for 12 weeks then replanted when new 
leaves form and cool weather comes.  
Cyclamen are hardy to 20 degrees.   

 

 
LANDSCAPE DESIGN STUDY SERIES 

 

 
FEBRUARY 18 & 19, 2013 
LANDSCAPE DESIGN COURSE II 
 
This course will feature some of the best 
and most popular instructors from the past 
as well as an outstanding featured speaker 
for our "outside" topic.  
 
Master Gardeners who complete a course 
may apply 12 hours of credit to their 
requirements for continuing education.  

 

This is Part II of the course, but they do not 
need to be taken in any particular order. 

 

Watch for more information: http://aggie-
horticulture.tamu.edu 

 

 

CLASS OF 2013 
 

Do you have friend who also loves to get their 
ƘŀƴŘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǊǘΧŜǊΣ ǎƻƛƭΚ 
 

 

 

Speakers are booked and dates are set:  The 
Master Gardeners Classes for 2013 begin on 
Tuesday, February 26

th
 from 8:30am ς 

12:30pm. 
 

CLASS SCHEDULE: 
 

Feb 26 Introduction to Program; EarthKind 
Landscaping  

 
Mar 5 Plant Growth & Development 
 
Mar 12 Soil, Water & Plant Nutrients 
 
Mar 19 Vegetable Gardening 
 
Mar 26 Entomology 
 
Apr 2 Plant Health 
 
Apr 9 Landscape Horticulture 
 
Apr 16 Home Fruit & Nut Production 
 
Apr 23 Herbs 
 
Apr 30 Lawns 
 
May 7 Propagation and Seeding 
 
May 14 Composting; Rainwater Catchment & 

Rain Barrel Demonstration 
 
May 21 Short Program and Potluck; Visit 

Extension Office 
 
 
 

  

http://aggie-horticulture.tamu.edu/
http://aggie-horticulture.tamu.edu/
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2012 CHRISTMAS PARTY  
!¢ a!w¢I!Ω{ BLOOMERS 

 

               
              Filling our plates with yummy food, potluck-style!                  Our generous host, Stewart Thompson 

 

           
                                       Cathey Hardeman and Nicky Maddams                                                   Doug Maddams and Michael Arden (going for seconds?)  

                     
                                                                                                                                          Carol Garnett and Dianna Westmoreland 


